
 
 

October 31, 2007 
 
 
 
 
Mr. John H. Heyer, CIH 
Radiation Safety Officer 
Eastman Kodak Company 
1100 Ridgeway Ave. 
Kodak Park Building 320 
Rochester, NY 14652-6261 
 
SUBJECT: ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT AND FINDING OF NO SIGNIFICANT 
IMPACT FOR EXEMPTION FROM 10 CFR 70.24 
 
Dear Mr. Heyer: 
 
Enclosed is the Environmental Assessment (EA) and Finding of no Significant Impact 
(FONSI) to support the Nuclear Regulatory Commission’s granting of an exemption from 
10 CFR 70.24 for your facility.  The EA and FONSI will be published in the Federal 
Register and on the NRC public web site prior to our issuing the license amendment. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact me at (301) 492-3113, or 
via e-mail to mta@nrc.gov. 
 
In accordance with 10 CFR 2.390 of the Nuclear Regulatory Commission’s (NRC) “Rules 
of Practice,” a copy of this letter will be available electronically for public inspection in the 
NRC Public Document Room or through the Publicly Available Records (PARS) 
component of NRC’s Agencywide Documents Access and Management System 
(ADAMS).  ADAMS is accessible through the NRC Web site at 
http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html (the Public Electronic Reading Room).    
 
      Sincerely,   
 
          /RA/ 
       
      Mary Adams, Senior Project Manager 
      Fuel Manufacturing Branch 
      Fuel Facility Licensing Directorate 
      Division of Fuel Cycle Safety  
        and Safeguards 
      Office of Nuclear Material Safety  
        and Safeguards   
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